
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Temple Beth El Service Schedule 

 
KIDDUSH HOSTED BY THE 

TEMPLE BETH EL SISTERHOOD 
 
Schedule of Daily Services 
Monday Mornings 8:00 A.M. 
Thursday Mornings 8:00 A.M. 
Friday Shabbat Evening 5:30 P.M. 
Saturday Shabbat Morning 9:30 A.M. 
Sunday Mornings 8:45 A.M. 
 
Dear Friends, 
Please join us any morning, from the 
schedule above, that you are 
available, to help be part of a minyan. 
It is a mitzvah for you and for our 
service. 
 
Temple Beth El Office Hours: 
Monday thru Thursday 9:00 AM to 
3:00 PM 
 
Candle Lighting 5774 
February 5th            5:00 P.M. 
February 12th  5:10 P.M. 
February 19th  5:19 P.M. 
February 26th  5:28 P.M. 
 
Please notify Temple of any 
ADDRESS CHANGES you may have 
for the winter months, we need these 
address changes if we are to continue 
sending the bulletin. 
Thank You. 
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Temple Beth El Organization 
Cantor Kalman A. Socolof 
Dr. Stanley Gerstein, Rabbi Emeritus 
  
Officers 
Ms. Marsha Silverman, President 
Mr. Michael Silverman, Treasurer 
 
Presidents 
Mrs. Aliza Gerstein, Sisterhood Co-Pres. 
Mrs. Mundy Shapiro, Sisterhood Co-Pres. 
Mr. Charles Manning, Men’s Club 
Mr. Stanley Shapiro, Minyanaires 
 
Staff 
Mrs. Mundy B. Shapiro, Executive Director 
Mrs. Julie Cain, Secretary 
Mr. Denny Pexton, Cemetery Caretaker 
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Message from Cantor Socolof 
 

Where’d Purim Go? 
 

We celebrated Tu B’Shevat on January 25th.  
Since Shevat is the eleventh month on the 
Hebrew calendar, and Adar is the twelfth, it 
would be reasonable to expect that Purim 
would arrive sometime around the end of 
February.  But this year, it is nowhere to be 
found until March 24th.  What’s going on? 
  
What’s going on is that this year we get a 
bonus!  There are two months of Adar, and 
Purim is in the second.  This begs two 
questions: 
 

1. Why are there two months of Adar? 
2. Why is Purim in the second one? 

 
I will answer the second question first, as it is 
a shorter answer.  When there are two 
months of Adar, we celebrate Purim in the 
second one so that Purim falls one month 
before Passover. Why, then, two months of 
Adar?   
 
To answer properly, it will be necessary to 
have a short clinic on calendars.  Most 
calendars are either solar or lunar.  That is, 
they either base a year on the time it takes to 
make one transit around the sun, or the time 
it takes for twelve full cycles of the moon.  
The Hebrew calendar is primarily a lunar 
calendar, but this presents us with a difficulty.  
You see, twelve cycles of the moon takes 
about 354 days, so that the lunar year is 
shorter than the solar year.  There are some 
calendars, most notably the Muslim calendar, 
that are strictly lunar, which is why Ramadan 
may fall at any time of the solar year.  As 
Jews, though, we can’t have that because the 
Torah specifies that Passover must be a 
spring holiday.  That being the case, it just 
wouldn’t do for it to fall in the summer, 
autumn or winter.  In order to have Passover 
fall when it must, we need to bring it into 
better compliance with the solar year.  To this 

 (Continued on Page 3) 

 
 

SAVE THE DATES 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Sunday, March 20th  

9:30 - 12:00 at the JCC 

See the March Temple Times for all the details 
 

Purim Megillah Reading, 

Purim Spiel and Dinner 
Wednesday, March 23rd  

5:30 PM at Temple 

See the March Temple Times for all the details 
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Message from Cantor Socolof 
(Continued from Page 2) 
 
end, we add a month seven years out of 
every 19.  The numbers may seem rather 
arbitrary, but it works pretty well.  The 
calendar as it is currently constituted 
shouldn’t need any major adjustments for at 
least a thousand years or so.  In fact, this is 
why your secular and Hebrew birthdays will 
tend to coincide (or be a day off) every 19 
years. 
 
5776 is the 19th year in the lunar cycle, and 
so is a leap year. Thus we add an extra 
month to make up for the missing days.  The 
rabbis decided that the extra month would be 
an additional month of Adar, which is why we 
have two.  The good news here is that Adar, 
being the month of Purim, is supposed to be 
a month of happiness and joy.  Being a leap 
year, we get to enjoy a double dose.  I hope 
that we will all get to experience a double 
dose of joy and happiness in these months of 
Adar. 
 
 
Temple Beth El President’s Message 
 
As you read this piece, a post on Facebook 
by Michael J. Nadel of Toronto, please keep 
in mind that we really do need one another to 
survive. 
 
In Crown Heights, there was a Jew, Yankel, 
who owned a bakery. He survived the camps. 
He once said, “You know why it is that I’m 
alive today? I was a kid, just ...a teenager at 
the time. We were on the train, in a boxcar, 
being taken to Auschwitz. Night came and it 
was freezing, deathly cold, in that boxcar. The 
Germans would leave the cars on the side of 
the tracks overnight, sometimes for days on 
end without any food, and of course, no 
blankets to keep us warm,” he said. “Sitting 
next to me was an older Jew – this beloved 
elderly Jew - from my hometown I 
recognized, but I had never seen him like this. 
He  was  shivering   from  head   to  toe,   and  
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looked terrible. So I wrapped my arms around 
him and began rubbing him, to warm him up. I 
rubbed his arms, his legs, his face, his neck. I 
begged him to hang on. All night long; I kept 
the man warm this way. I was tired, I was 
freezing cold myself, my fingers were numb, 
but I didn’t stop rubbing the heat on to this 
man’s body. Hours and hours went by this 
way. Finally, night passed, morning came, 
and the sun began to shine. There was some 
warmth in the cabin, and then I looked around 
the car to see some of the other Jews in the 
car. To my horror, all I could see were frozen 
bodies, and all I could hear was a deathly 
silence. 
 
Nobody else in that cabin made it through the 
night – they died from the frost. Only two 
people survived: the old man and me… The 
old man survived because somebody kept 
him warm; I survived because I was warming 
somebody else…” 
 
Let me tell you the secret of Judaism. 
When you warm other people’s hearts, 
you remain warm yourself. When you seek 
to support, encourage and inspire others; 
then you discover support, 
encouragement and inspiration in your 
own life as well. That, my friends, is 
“Judaism 101”. 
 
Many thanks to Irwin Rosen, Larry Marks, 
Warren Manning and Mike Silverman for 
stepping up to the bimah as lay leaders.  
 
Thank you, 
Marsha 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

HADASSAH JNF 

CERTIFICATES 

$12.00 

PLEASE 

Call Marsha 737-7665 
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Temple Beth El Executive Director’s 
Message 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Have you heard of stone soup? I have read 
the story many times and I think any time is a 
good time to share it with all of you. The 
following version came from the Syracuse 
Jewish Observer. 
  
Once upon a time, somewhere in Eastern 
Europe, there was a great famine. People 
jealously hoarded whatever food they could 
find, hiding it even from their friends and 
neighbors.  One day a peddler drove his 
wagon into a village, sold a few of his wares 
and began asking questions as if he planned 
to stay the night. 
 
 “There’s not a bit to eat in the whole 
province,” he was told. “Better keep 
moving on.” 
 
 “Oh I have everything I need” he said.  “In 
fact, I was thinking of making some stone 
soup to share with all of you.”  
 
He pulled an iron cauldron from his wagon, 
filled it with water and built a fire under it.  
Then, with great ceremony, he drew three 
ordinary-looking stones from a velvet bag and 
dropped them into the water. 
 
By now, hearing the rumor of food, most of 
the villagers had come to the square or 
watched from their windows.  As the peddler 
sniffed the “broth” and licked his lips in 
anticipation, hunger began to overcome their 
skepticism. 
 
“Ahh” the peddler said to himself rather 
loudly,  “I  do  like  a  tasty  stone  soup.  Of  
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course, stone soup with cabbage – that’s 
hard to beat.” 
 
Soon a villager approached hesitantly, 
holding a cabbage he’d retrieved from its 
hiding place and added it to the pot.  
“Wonderful!” cried the peddler. “You know, 
I once had stone soup with cabbage and a 
bit of salt beef as well, and it was fit for a 
king.” 
 
The village butcher managed to find some 
salt beef . . . and so it went, through potatoes, 
onions, carrots, mushrooms and so on. 
 
Finally, the peddler removed the stones from 
the cauldron and declared, “The stone soup 
is ready!” And the whole community joined in 
a feast where there was none before. 
 
In the morning, the peddler left the village and 
the villagers never saw him again. But, before 
he left he gave them three stones. 
 
The years passed. One by one the stones 
were lost, but strange and wonderful things 
happened without them. And they learned to 
help one another without making soup, even 
in hard times. That was the real miracle that 
the peddler left behind. 
 
The moral of the story is that by working 
together, with everyone contributing what 
they can, a greater good can be achieved. 
 
Whether it be our support of Temple Beth El 
financially. Attendance at minyans and 
services, enjoying holidays and festivals 
together – together is the key word. Please let 
us remember Stone Soup in all aspects of our 
life, so much good can be achieved by 
working as one to meet the needs of Temple, 
our community, our family and friends. Let us 
all enjoy and apply the lesson of stone soup 
as we carry on our daily lives. 
 
Shalom, 
Mundy 
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Temple Beth El Cemetery Notes 
 
We are pleased to inform our congregants 
that our new section of the cemetery for 
intermarried members has been surveyed, 
set-up, and is now available for those 
members that are interested in purchasing 
plots. The new section has been established 
in accordance with the policy of the United 
Synagogue and Temple Beth El. 
 
Contact the Temple office if you have any 
questions in regards to the new section of our 
cemetery. 
 
COST OF CEMETERY PLOTS ARE: 
 
1 Grave Plot    $500.00 
2 Grave Plot   $950.00 
4 Grave Plot   $1800.00 
8 Grave Plot   $3500.00 
 
Headstones are not allowed on 1 and 2 grave 
plots. Only Footstones can be placed on 
these graves. 
 
CEMETERY FENCE REPAIRS 
 
We are researching the replacement of the 
fence in the front of our Woods Road 
Cemetery this year. The current fence is in 
disrepair due to the age and storm related 
damages over the past years. 
 
If you would like to make a donation to the 
Cemetery Fence Fund, please forward your 
check to the office with a memo “Cemetery 
Fence Fund”. 
 
 
For any questions regarding the cemetery, 
please contact the Temple office or any of the 
cemetery trustees listed below. 
 
Stanley Shapiro 
Mark Smith 
Ernest Berkowitz 
Mike Silverman 
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Searching 
We are searching for any descendants 

of individuals buried in the JONATHAN 

LODGE CEMETERY on Woods Road in 

Whitesboro, NY. 

 

If you have any names, addresses or 

pertinent information please contact by 

email mjonasoffice@roadrunner.com 
 
 
Temple Beth El Donations 
 
THE VICTOR H. FLAX FUND 
In Memory Of: Dr. Joe Wirtenberg  
Given By: Dr. Saul and Judy Finer 
In Memory Of: Stanton Lacher  
Given By:  Judy Slater 
 
MINYANAIRES FUND 
In Honor Of:  Millie Rokeach’s 99th Birthday 
Given By: Mel and Judy Oster 

Given By: Charles and Rita Manning 

For the Recovery Of: Ernie Berkowitz 
Given By: Charles and Rita Manning 
 
CEMETERY CARE FUND 
In Memory Of: 
Father – Joseph L. Manning 
Mother – Isabel H. Manning 
Brother – Milton S. Manning 
Grandfather – Julius Manning 
Grandmother – Bessie Manning 
Grandmother – Anna Hymes 
Uncle – Charles Manning 
Uncle – Nathan Samuels 
Uncle – Harry Greene 
Mother – Celia Klein 
Father – Jacob Klein 
Given By: Mr. and Mrs. Charles Manning 
 
 

mailto:mjonasoffice@roadrunner.com
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Helen and Jane 
 
As you read this, we will have already observed 
the Sheloshim, or the thirty-day mourning period 
for two members of our community, Helen 
Sperling and Jane Agata.  Helen was 95 and 
Jane was only 11 months.  Helen lived through 
tragic times, while Jane was taken from our midst 
tragically and untimely. 
 
Saturday, December 19th would have been Jane’s 
first birthday.  To celebrate her life, it was 
Random Acts of Kindness Day.  The evening 
before, I attended the 6th grade family service.  Of 
course, I was one proud grandparent watching my 
grandson.  I usually sit in the back.  I couldn't help 
but notice a young couple sitting across from me 
holding hands.  At the end of the service, they 
quietly exited still holding hands. They were 
Jane’s parents.  What brave and caring people. 
They found enough inner strength to say Kaddish 
for their little girl. I was unbelievably moved.   
 
Helen, on the other hand, lived to be 95.   She 
touched thousands of lives both young and old.  
Helen and her daughter held a common bond that 
was not too pleasant.  They were both called 
“Dirty Jew”.  It happened to Helen by her best 
friend in Poland and Fran in the 5th grade.  When 
it happened to Fran, Helen embarked on a life 
long journey to educate as many people as she 
could about the Holocaust.  I had the privilege of 
hearing Helen speak.  I also had the opportunity 
to attend the first American Gathering of 
Holocaust Survivors with my mom and Helen.  In 
a room full of survivors and 2nd generation 
children, I was unbelievably moved. 
 
What is the common bond then between Helen 
and Jane?  Helen taught us “Never Forget” and 
“Never Be A Bystander”.  Helen didn’t hate.  Jane 
didn't hate.  Helen was a voice for 6 million who 
perished.  Jane was a voice of a sweet innocent 
child.  Both brought joy and laughter as well as 
tears to their loved ones and friends. 
 
Etz Chaim he l’machazikim bo--it is a tree of life to 
those that hold fast to it.  When G-d gave the 
Jews the Torah, he didn’t give it to those that 
were the privileged elite, but rather he opened it 
wide for all the varied ranks of the people to see. 
(Tz’enah Ur’enah introduction).  When we are laid 
to  rest,  we  are  all  buried alike.  A plain wooden  
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box with wooden pegs and the same burial 
garments, whether a male or a female.  When we 
received the Torah, it didn’t matter if we were 
wealthy or poor, male or female, young or old. We 
were all alike.  When we attend services, the 
Rabbi gives a speech, whether you are reform or 
ultra orthodox.  Why?  The rabbis are teaching us 
a Torah lesson.  When we sit in synagogue, the 
sections are not marked wealthy or poor.  We 
mingle together.   
 
As a community we “mingle together” to mourn 
the loss of Jane and Helen.  As a community we 
came together rich or poor to console each other 
and help each other get through the thirty- day 
mourning period.  Now we must move on and 
perpetuate the memories of these two blessed 
people.  They were not close in age and they did 
not know each other.  Yet they have left us with 
lessons.  The biggest lesson is do not hate.  Jane 
left us with the thought of Random Acts of 
Kindness. Do it every day. It is as simple as 
saying “hi” to someone.  Helen left us with “Never 
Forget”.  With the trouble the world is in today, we 
should “Never Forget” and we should “Never be a 
Bystander”.  In our technological world, there are 
apps for everything for our phones including 
reading a message from the Torah every day.  
Take on a new mitzvah.  Smile at someone or say 
hi.  Give charity. Throw that spare change in a 
charity box.  This is an act of random kindness.  If 
you see someone being bullied, don’t stand there 
and laugh or be afraid, rather say, “How can I 
help you?”.  “Never be a bystander”. 
 
“TEAM” means together everyone achieves more.  
We are a small community.  Learn from these two 
very different, but like individuals, Helen and 
Jane.  May the memories that their families 
shared with them always be a source of comfort 
to them.  It is time for us to heal.  It is customary 
at the end of the thirty-day period to learn Torah.   
That is why we call it the “Tree of Life”.   We have 
several customs on Friday nights; two pertain to 
Helen and Jane.  A husband always chants 
Ayshes Chayil to his wife.  Helen was an Ayshes 
Chayil, a woman of valor.  It is also customary for 
a father to bless his children.  May G-d bless you 
and keep you. May G-d’s face shine upon you 
and be gracious to you.  May G-d treat you with 
kindness and grant you peace.  Jane was a child.  
G-d has chosen to treat Helen and Jane with 
kindness and grant them eternal peace.   
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The ENTIRE Jewish Community 

is invited to join us 

as we continue our Winter / Spring 

Lunch and Learn Series 

on Jewish Ethics 

 

Saturday, February 6th  

12:00 PM at Temple 

 
Cantor Socolof will present 

Practical Ethics:  

Devising a Mechanism for Justice 

 
Please RSVP to either 

Mundy at Temple Beth El 724-4751 or 

Rita at Temple Emanu-El 724-4177 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 

and 

 

will pay Temple Beth El 

for you to buy your groceries!! 

 

Fill out the coupon below 

with your check payable to Temple Beth El 

and mail it to 2710 Genesee St., Utica, NY 13502 

 

We will send you a gift card for the same amount! 

 

You have not spent an extra penny and in return Temple 

Beth El received a percentage from PriceChopper 

and Hannford. 

 
Name ________________________________________________ 

 

Address ______________________________________________ 

 

_____________________________________________________ 

 

PriceChopper $25. $50. $100 

 

Hannaford $25. $50. $100 

 

Thank You!!! 
 



A FUNDRAISER FOR TEMPLE AND  

YOU REAP THE BENEFITS! 
Order your cards by February 24th to receive them by the end of February! 

Fill out the form below and mail it with your check 

(payable to Temple Beth El) to: 

Marsha Silverman, 3737 Snowden Road, New Hartford, NY 13413 
 

Name _________________________________ Phone # _________________ 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

On Purim, it is a Mitzvah to give gifts of food (Mishloach 

manot) and to give Tzedukkah. 

You can do both with 

Temple Emanu-El and Temple Beth El’s 

Joint Mishloach Manot Fundraiser! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
For just $8 per box, you can give a box brimmed with home-made hamentashen, 

and lots of goodies! Or for just $118, your name will be on the card to every 

family on the list! 

 

Please check your newsletters for the order form and list of both 

congregations. 

 

Call or see Rita: 724-4177 

 

Only 1 box will be given to each family. An attached card will list the names of 

everyone who gifted your box. 

 

Half of the profits from this sale will go to a local organization and a global 

organization. The other half will go to Temples Emanu-El and Beth El 

fundraising efforts. 
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Mishloach Manot Order Form 
 

 
To give a basket on Purim is a mitzvah. The money raised will be donated to 
the Temples, a local organization, and a global organization. 
 
Please fill out this order form and attached checklist and submit it in person 
or by mail.  Checks can be made payable to Temple Emanu- El.  Please call 
Rita with any questions at 724-4177. 
 
Your 
name__________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
Phone 
number______________________________________________________________________________ 
 

 
Each Gift Box will be $8.00.  Please check the names on the attached list of 
the people to whom you would like to give a box. Only one box per 
congregant family will be given.  An attached card will list the names of 
everyone who gifted the box.  You can purchase boxes for $8 to give to non-
congregation members as well. 
 
For $118 I wish to have my name on a box to every family in both Temple 
Emanu-El and Temple Beth- El:______ 
 

 
If you are not interested in receiving a box this year, please check this box 
and return to the office. (For example, if the contents don’t meet your dietary 
needs, you will be away, etc.)             
 

 
Temple is unable to mail gift boxes; instead for out of town congregants a 
card will be mailed with donations that were made on their behalf.  
 
Gift boxes must be picked up at Temple starting on March 20th until 
March 27th during temple hours.  Delivery is available for those who need it. 
 

 



TEMPLE EMANU-EL MEMBERS 
 

 Louis and Ellen Abelove 
 Richard and Joan Abend 
 Ellen Agin 
 Susan and Michael Alberico 
 Rabbi and Sheila Bamberger 
 Michael and Joanie Basloe 
 Robert and Arline Beaty 
 Dan and Lisette Berg 
 Max and Katrena Berkovich 
 Kimberly and Eric Bird 
 Sid and Susan Blatt 
 Bette Bloom 
 Marlene Blumberg 
 Kenneth and Patricia Bobrow 
 Corneila Brown 
 Wanda Bruchis 
 Keri and Justin Campbell 
 Brian and Nancy Carroll 
 Richard and RosaAna Chazin 
 Al and Deb Cohen 
 Andrew and Carrie Cohen 
 Howie & Leslie Cohen 
 Daniel Cominsky 
 Mike and Katie Cominsky 
 Harvey and Helen Cramer 
 Dori and Steve Critelli 
 Pamela Darman 
 Rita Davan 
 Wendy Davidson 
 Bea Denemark 
 Sylvia deSwaan 
 Rick and Andi Dinerstein 
 Robert and Marilyn Dropkin 
 Millie Eisland 
 Robert and Gail Evans 
 Laurel Ferson 
 Stuart Finer 
 Robert and Jo-Ann Fleischer 
 Peter and Linda Freedman 
 Virginia Freifelder 
 Emanuel and Donna Friedman 
 Rainy and Stuart Garfinkel 
 David Gierer 
 Rob and Kathy Glickman 
 Lawrence and JoAnn Golden 
 Sharon and David Goldenson 
 Judith Goldstone and Bill Hootsy 
 Barbara Goodman 
 Dan and Carol Goodman 
 Mary and Dean Gordon 
 Eric and Kristina Grossman 
 Naomi Guttman and Jonathan Mead 
 Adele Halligan 
 Kristyn and Daniel Hammond 
 Leigh Harris 
 Henry and Sylvia Heumann 
 Stuart and Joanne Hirshfield 
 Raymond and Jane Humann 
 Rabbi Cassi and Josh Kail 
 Jason and Sharon Kaiser 
 Ronald and Barbara Kamp 
 Ashley Kaplan 
 Ronald and Cheryl Kaplan 
 Barbara Kates 

 Ronald and Mary Kaye 
 Margaret Kelley 
 Michael Kessler and Kimberly Freeley 
 Harold Klein 
 Robert and Tatyana Knight 
 Ann and David Koester 
 Ed and Melissa Kowalsky 
 Jeff and Pat Kowalsky 
 Helen Lefkowitz 
 Mark and Wendy Levitt 
 Helen Levy 
 Rona Lucas 
 Anthony and Carol Mandour 
 Russell and Emily Marcus 
 Steve and Rosie Marcus 
 Richard and Holly Matthews 
 Marty and JoAnne Meislin 
 Stephen and Judy Merren 
 Penny and Frank Moreno 
 Flora Moss 
 Jamie and Stephen Murphy 
 Hy and Fanny Muskatt 
 Norm and Ellie Neslin 
 Dorace Newman 
 Ken Novak and Ellen Blum 
 Heather O’Donnell 
 Philip and Betty Pearle 
 Vic and Eva Pearlman 
 Cheryl Philipson 
 Diane and Alain Posteau 
 Sead Pozegic 
 Caren Price and Stephanie Williams 
 Debra Quattrini 
 Jan and Louis Rabice 
 Sallene Reich 
 Terry and Deborah Reich 
 Marshall and Marilyn Rockford 
 Randy and JudeAnne Rockford 
 Joshua and Lindsey Rosenfled 
 Phyllis Rosenthal 
 Sam and Kimberly Rudolph 
 Louisa Ruffine and Benjamin Widiss 
 Linda and Gerald Ryen 
 Frimeth Sachs 
 Denise and Chuck Sachs-Mishalanie 
 Harris Samuels 
 Michael and Laureen Sassower 
 Gloria and Phil Schaeffer 
 Steven and Michelle Schaeffer 
 Jerry and Lisa Schapiro 
 Dorothy Schnier 
 Judith Schnier 
 Paul and Pamela Schulman 
 Bob and Michele Schulman 
 Stuart and Ruth Schwartz 
 Greg Shankman 
 Julie Shankman 
 Sid Shiffman 
 Marv and Roz Siegler 
 Joseph Silberlicht and Sandra Fenske 
 Joy and Bob Simon 
 Mark and Linda Slavin 
 Eric and Rachel Smith 
 Marc and Jill Smith 
 Bob and Sheila Smith 

(More names on other side) 



 Valerie and Bob Spindler 
 Ilse Stein 
 Caren and Matthew Summers 
 Lynn Tomaino 
 Robert and Linda Trachtenberg 
 Dan Van Leeuwen 
 Herman Van Ooijen 
 Pam Vescera 
 Stan and Shannon Weiselberg 
 Richard and Helen Werner 
 Sharron Wittern 
 Frances and Lester Wolfson 
 Anne and Eric Yoss 

 
 
TEMPLE BETH EL MEMBERS 
 

 Gail Bartnick 
 Marc and Debra Bartnick 
 Sheldon Bartnick 
 Ernest and Vivian Berkowitz 
 Rosalind Berkowitz 
 Elaine Brown 
 Ben Cohen 
 Chet and Laura Cohen 
 Daniel and Terry Cohen 
 Ida Cohen 
 Max Cohen 
 Neil Cohen 
 Richard and Heather Cohen 
 Robert and Eleanor Cohen 
 Ruth Cohen 
 Harold and Roxanne Coleman 
 Sherry Cooperman 
 Ellen Cramer 
 Michael and Evy Damsky 
 Cecily Eidelhoch 
 Robert and Loretta Einstein 
 Irving and Rebecca Feldman 
 Saul and Judy Finer 
 Harry and Roz Fisher 
 Heidi Foote 
 Marian Freeman 
 Stanley and Aliza Gerstein 
 David and Abbie Goldbas 
 Joyce Goldstone 
 Sherry Goldstone 
 Arthur Goodman 
 Lois Greene 
 Rhealu Greene 
 Robert and Barbara Hammond 
 Alan and Jan Harris 
 Dorothy Harris 
 Sylvia Herman 
 Marc and Donna Jonas 
 Mark and Diane Kall 
 Murray and Dianne Kirshtein 
 Cyndi Koch 
 Ed and Melissa Kowalsky 
 David and Beth Kulick 
 Barbara Lacher 
 Elinor Lampert 
 Ben and Nancy Landset 
 Florence Levinson 
 Helmut and Myrna Lobenstein 
 David Lowitz 

 Robin Lowitz 
 Charles and Rita Manning 
 Lawrence and Deidra Marks 
 Diane Matza 
 Aaron Miller 
 Ann Nathan 
 Neil Pepper 
 Aviva Philipson 
 Gary and Lisa Philipson 
 Anne Rebeck 
 Frances Rogers 
 Millie Rokeach 
 Alan and Mary Beth Rosenblum 
 Stephen and Rae Rosenfeld 
 Denis Rubenstein 
 Beatrice Sadowsky 
 Evgenii and Tatiana Samoshuk 
 Makhail and Liora Samoshuk 
 Pavel and Natalia Samoshuk 
 Stanley and Mundy Shapiro 
 Norman and Ann Siegel 
 Daniel and Judy Silverman 
 Marsha Silverman 
 Michael and Lois Silverman 
 Allyson Sklar 
 Bradley Sklar 
 Judy Slater 
 Mark and Kathy Smith 
 Kalman and Vicki Socolof 
 Robert and Adele Sossen 
 Roz Starer 
 Judith Vogel 
 Mollie Wertheim 
 Mitch and Roseanne Witonsky 
 Diane Wolfe 
 Harry and Ruth Wolfe 
 Richard and Birdye Wolfe 
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Temple Beth El December Simcha Grams 
March 2016 

 
MARCH BIRTHDAYS Date MARCH ANNIVERSARIES Date 

Melissa Kowalsky 3/2 Myrna and Helmut Lobenstein 3/6/55 

Margo Zeidner 3/8 Roz and Harry Fisher 3/9/61 

Jane Brophy 3/10 Dianne and Murray Kirshtein 3/9/58 

Paul Franklin 3/11 Donna and Marc Jonas 3/9/72 

Diane Kall 3/17   

Gary Philipson 3/24   

David Orkin 3/17   

Donna Jonas 3/19   

Caroline Lampert 3/19   

Alex Rosenblum 3/20   

Kristina Berg 3/23   

Holly Nathan 3/25   

Ida Cohen 3/31   

 
 

Enclosed is $1.50 per name that I have indicated. I have enclosed a check made out to the Sisterhood of  
Temple Beth El for $__________ for ______ (#) of Simcha Grams 

 

Mail to: 
Rae Rosenfeld 

3008 Oneida Street 
Sauquoit, NY 13456 

 
Due by the 15th of the month 

 
I have printed my name and date as I wish it to appear on the Simcha Gram. 

 
 
Name: 

 

 
Telephone Number: 

 

 
 

Please call the Temple Office 724-4751, if you wish to add any names to the list 
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Temple Beth El February Yahrzeit Record 
The following Yahrzeit will be observed during the week of February 6 to 12, 2016: 27 Shevat to 3 Adar 1 5776 

These names will be read from the pulpit on Friday February 5, 2016 
Richard Edward Arlen* Rabbi Joseph Gerstein* Anita Krohn* Bertha Rabinowitz* 

Herman Berger* Gabriel Harris* Minnie Krohn* Col. Ilan Ramon* 

Cantor Martin Bodanoff* Idelle Herman* Julius Manning* Vilmos Reisner* 

Morris Bonnett* Jennie Horowitz* Annette G. Mansky* Rubie H. Root* 

Fannie Burger* Anna Hymes* Hyman Mittleman* Jennie E. Rosen* 

Morey Cummins Nathan Jacobson* Dorothy Nathan* Edward Silverman* 

Ann Fosberg Demell* Dr. Sol E. Kantor* Sydney Oberman* Harry Weiss* 

Anna Fink* Reuben Kaplan* Simon D. Parker*  

The following Yahrzeit will be observed during the week of February 13 to 19, 2016: 4 to 10 Adar 1 5776 
These names will be read from the pulpit on Friday February 12, 2016 

David Ben* Natalie Fuhrman* Milton LeBlang* Sam Schmuckler* 

Bessie Berkowitz* Martha R. Galinn* Emanuel LaVine* Irving Jacob Schultz 

Gertrude Abelove Berson Eva Goldberg* Sam Levin* Tessa Simon* 

Celia Plotka Block* Edithe Goldenson Samuel J. Lindey* Sadie Silverman Singer* 

Clara Cher* Albert Gordon* Arthur Markson* Jennie Slater* 

Abe O. Cohen* Rose Greenburg* Milton D. Nelson* Louis M. Smith* 

Ryzel M. Cohn* Katherine Rose Hahn* Bella Perlman* Sol B. Tannenbaum* 

Minnie Cominsky* Isador Heiman* Anne Perlmutter-Klein* Lena Taylor* 

Harry Cone* Benjamin P. Holstein* Celia Rebeck* Peshe Hinda Vyner* 

Ludwig Eisen* Harry Karstadt* Harry Nathan Rosenthal* Samuel Weinburgh* 

Mathis Feller* Bernard Katzman* Marion I. Saltzburg* Goldie Weitzman* 

Delmar Blaugrun Franklin* Fannie Kowalsky* Max Schecter*  

The following Yahrzeit will be observed during the week of February 20 to 26, 2016: 11 to 17 Adar 1 5776 
These names will be read from the pulpit on Friday February 19, 2016 

Rose Bellis* Rachel Davis* Esta Landset* David Sherman* 

Charles Berger* Sarah Ferrucci* Benjamin Levinthal* Hattie Cohen Smith* 

Louis Berkowitz* Clara Galinn* Bernard Lichtman* Anna Solomon* 

Hyman Berkowitz* David Gersten Dr. Jack Margolis Nathan Targer* 

Celia Liba Berlin* Anna S. Grossman* Florence Bloom Nathan* Hyman Tumposky* 

Pauline Bernstein* Matilda Jacobson* Miriam Goldstone Parker* Max Weinberg* 

Abraham Bernstein* Benjamin H. Jacobson* Samuel Rosen* Dr. Jacob J. Wineburgh* 

Walter Cramer* Rose Fink Krohn* Nettie S. Schwartz* Samuel Wolf* 

The following Yahrzeit will be observed during the week of February 27 to March 4, 2016: 18 to 24 Adar 1 5776 
These names will be read from the pulpit on Friday February 26, 2016 

Joseph Abelove* Gertrude Cone* Mary Levine* Harris Samuels* 

Nathan Alpert* Celia Danner* Lena Levinson* Victor Seidenberg* 

Mollie Alpert* Max Friedlander* Max Abraham Lyons* Jacob Shatsky* 

James Arthur Benson* Albert Greenburg* Joseph L. Manning* Shaia Sheiman* 

David Bigelow* Lottie B. Grossman* Harry Markson* Etta G. Simons* 

Charles Bloom* Edmond Harris* Samuel Markson* Rose F. Smith* 

Rebecca Bonnett* Celia M. Harris* Wolf Philipson* Lewis Snyder* 

Benjamin Brill* Roslyn Leona Haven Alfred Picker* Max Trapanick* 

Samuel Caro* Jonas Herzog* Adele Popick* Frances Tumposky* 

Hyman Cohen* Milton Kirschbaum* Saul William Pross* Samuel Yatkowsky* 

 
 



 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Jonathan Lodge, No. 944 – I.O.O.F. 
 
 
 

 
Consider Joining 

 
A community-based fraternal organization that supports many state, 
national, and international projects & charities, is accepting new members. 
Open to men and women. College scholarships are available for children of 
members. 

 
For more information, contact:  
Terry Reich • (315) 735-0504 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

ARTHUR NOLE 
SYSTEMS IN HAIR 

 
3993 Oneida Street 

New Hartford, NY 13413 
 Phone 797-5670 

Hair Designers:   Arthur Nole 
      Donna Nole 

 

STAR BAKERY       
Fresh Kosher Baked Goods 

2 LOCATIONS  •  Tuesday - Sunday 
1212 Catherine Street, Utica, NY 

7 a.m. to 2 p.m.     733-6603 
103 Main Street, Whitesboro, NY 

6 a.m. to 1 p.m.     768-1462 
"Quality and Freshness Make the 

Difference" 
 

BREMER’S WINE & LIQUOR 
 

4684 Commercial Drive 
New Hartford, NY 13413 

 
Savings : Selection : Service 

 

 
 (315) 768-6400 

Purveyors of Wine and Spirits 
 

Mohawk Valley Monuments, LLC 

Ben Morgan, Owner 
 (315) 724-7629 

2270 BROAD STREET, FRANKFORT 
(Just beyond Main Post Office)   

 

Bentz Funeral Service, Inc. 

Mark C. Bentz 

13 Oxford Road, New Hartford, NY 13413 

40 Main Street, Whitesboro, NY 13492 

(315) 724-2731 

E-mail: mcb_mark@aol.com 

Web Site: www.bentzfuneralhomes.com 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

Temple Beth El 
A Conservative Congregation Established for 

the Worship of God, the Study of Torah and the Practice of Righteous Deeds 

2710 Genesee Street, Utica, NY 13502 
315/724-4751          Fax 315/724-6883 

E-Mail: tbeutica@gmail.com 
Website: tbeutica.org 

 
Cantor Kalman Socolof     E-Mail: uticacantor@verizon.net 




